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	At last we’re back to Friday lunch and the evening meal in the dining room followed by Friday night in the Moadon.
Let’s hope that the Corona allows us to continue with this.



	Next Tuesday the system allowing participation on Zoom as well as in the Moadon will be setup.

Wednesday 30/6/2021 at 20:30
Economic Council Meeting – Summary of the Community 2020
(a pilot run of the new system)

*****************

Monday 5/7/2021 at 20:00
General Meeting – Use of the Money from the Sale of Shares




	THANKS to all the people who expressed condolences and gave support on the passing of my two brothers. It was a very difficult time for us and we appreciate the help we received. 
                                                 The Ba’arbur  and Hajaj – Hagai families
                                    



SENIORS’ MOADON
A quiz competition was held between 2 groups on the subject of Emek Yizre’el and Kibbutz Yizre’el, The competition was close and in the end both groups knew their stuff and got 100. So, they all will enjoy coffee and cake at Neomi’s. 


MAZKIRUT MEETING       21/6/2021
1. Preparation for the General Meeting on the Allocation of the Money from the Sale of Shares.
In the last few months many meetings were held with different forums both in the business section and the social section. Opinions and requests from a large number of people from all age groups were taken into account. Compromises were made, priorities were listed and after very serious deliberations a proposal was formed. One single, simple proposal. 


From the recommendations of the Holdings Committee it was felt that in order to safeguard the present and the future, we need to increase and expand our investment portfolio.  So we need to allocate large sums of money to invest in companies / businesses. 

It was found that the development of the cottage neighborhood and the new northern neighborhood can be covered by the “key” program of expenses as well as loans. 

The Proposal
1. From the full sum of money  75% will be allocated to a business fund.
2. From the full sum of money   25% will be allocated to the members’ accounts.
3. The sum given to the members will be allocated according to the principle decided upon in the allocation in the previous sale.  
· 50% will be allocated equally between the members, 50% will be allocated according to seniority.
· Those who have applied for membership and are in their first year will receive 10% of the sum that is equally shared. Those that are  in their second year toward membership will receive 20% of the shared sum.
· The money will be allocated to every member who is living on Yizre’el at the time of the decision. 
4. A one time grant of 25,000 shekel will be given to families where a member has passed away since the previous sale of shares in 2017. 
This proposal was accepted by a large majority. 
The public is asked to ensure that discussions at the General Meeting and outside of it are conducted in an orderly and respectful manner, remembering that we are a heterogeneous and multi generation community with different needs and different outlooks on life. 
What is more important than money, is our community.
HUMAN RESOURCES
1. The committee has been following procedures to find a candidate as a social secretary of the kibbutz on Yifat Assaf’s completion of term.
2. Seminar Meeting No. 2 for Heads of Community Branches: 
Topic: Profit and Loss reports for the Yizre’el Community.
3. Enterprises: We have been looking for someone to take on the position of Head of Enterprises. Shimon Zelas has agreed to take on this position until someone with business/ economic background agrees to take this up. 
Shimon will listen, analyse, advise, direct, help plan and program enterprises in this, in between period, until someone is found to take up this responsibility.

THE “BAR” GROUP HAS COMPLETED 12 YEARS OF HIGH SCHOOL 
Aharon Amerik, Or Adler, Yarden Griman, Cana’an Brin Dolinko, Lidor Nikoshvili, Nomi Levin, Alma Shkolnik, Ofri Sharoni and Sagi Chikorel. 
We are very proud of you and hope that the tools we have given you will help you with the challenges of the future.

OUTSIDE WORKERS
In the last few months the Outside Workers Committee met with all those working outside the kibbutz and has listed who works where and as what. On publishing this list we hope to make people aware of those working outside who contribute more than 9 million shekel a year. We thank them for their hard work and diligence.

	
	Name
	Surname
	Place of Work
	Function

	1.
	Brent
	Abramovitch
	Israeli Police
	Policeman, patrols northern area

	2.
	Rotem
	Agmon
	Emek Hamayanot Regional Council
	In charge of the daily routine of the cattle for meat.

	3. 
	Inbal
	Adler
	Emek Hamayanot Regional Council
	Social worker for families caring for seniors.

	4.
	Tom 
	Adler
	“The Market 34” restaurant Afula
	Kitchen worker

	5.
	Ori 
	Ilan Brustein
	Ofakim school Merchavia
	Teacher and homeroom teacher

	6.
	Karin
	Ilan Brustein
	Jewish Agency – partnership unit
	Head of reciprocal contact between Central Galil and Michigan

	7.
	Elad 
	Ilan
	Sony development center for photographic sensors
	Head of the center

	8.
	Nofar 
	Alul
	Ein Harod Primary School
	Teacher (Special needs class)

	9.
	Nicole
	Amerik
	Kibbutz Mizra
	Accountant

	10.
	Eviatar
	Assaf
	Agricultural Faculty at Nave Ya’ar
	Worker and research student for doctorate.

	11.
	Zohar
	Assaf
	Kibbutz Bet Alpha  Home for adults with special needs.
	Instructor

	12.
	Danielle
	Assaf
	NG subtitling Company that produces subtitles
	Head of quality control and digital marketing

	13.
	Yael
	Epstein-Cohen
	Kadoori High School
	History teacher

	14.
	Alina 
	Axelrod
	Emek Yizre’el Regional Council
	Educational psychologist

	15.
	Ganadi
	Axelrod
	Reali High school Haifa
	Physics teacher

	16.
	Taliya
	Arad
	Lopet Binstock Insurance Consultants
	Manages client files 

	17.
	Dana
	Baum
	Freelance
	Social worker, marriage guidance counselor

	18.
	Nir
	Baor
	Democratic Primary and High School in Nahalal
	Teacher and homeroom teacher

	19.
	Shani
	Baor
	Gilboa Regional Council – Welfare
	Parent guidance counselor

	20.
	Amir
	Beutler
	“Colorfish” at Yizre’el
	Fish farmer


                                                      ……..     More next week

IMPORTANT NOTICE FROM THE STUDIES COMMITTEE
At this time the committee is sorting out the requests for studies in the coming year. The closing date for applications was 31/5/2021 but we have decided to extend it to 30/6/2021 for those who have not managed to meet the closing date. 
The committee: Avishag Sharon, Limor Griman, Rotem Hillel, Tamar Sadur, Shlomo Kamilian, Peter Pezaro.

BMUSIC   MUSICAL APPRECIATION
At the request of the Seniors’ Committee, Stas agreed to give musical appreciation session on Thursday mornings. The sessions included stories about the composers, background to the musical pieces, and listening to recordings and videos.
On interviewing those who participated the response was unanimous -  We can’t wait for the next semester. 

  
FROM THE EKONOM’S DESK
From 1/7/2021 there will not be disposable food containers for taking food away in the dining room. Please come with your own containers.
· The arrangement for disposable food containers for outside workers remains.
Opening Hours of the Dining Room; 
Children’s breakfast (sandwiches)                 Sun – Thurs            6:45 – 8:00
Breakfast                                                         Sun – Fri                 7:00 – 9;00
Lunch                                                              Sun – Thurs            11:30 – 15:00
Supper                                                             Sun – Thurs             18:00 – 19:30
Lunch                                                               Friday                     11:30 – 13:00
Distribution of cooked food                             Friday                     11:30 – 13:00
Evening Meal                                                   Friday                      19:00
Breakfast                                                           Saturday                   8:00 – 9:30
Lunch                                                                Saturday                  11:45 – 13:00
DISCUSSION ON THE FUTURE OF THE FOOD BRANCH
The Hevra Committee,   together with members of the Mazkirut and members of the public have been discussing the method of budgeting in the Food Branch.
The committee has divided into 4 teams, each team with its own agenda.
· Research team: They are preparing a questionnaire in order to find out the public’s desires, needs and opinions.
· Budget team: This team will examine the budget of the Food Branch in the last few years - expenses versus income in preparation for future proposals.
· Public sharing team: This team will give the public the opportunity to listen and be heard on opinions and expectations from the Food Branch. The team will also impart what the situation is, what has been done, what is being done in other kibbutzim and the effect this has had on the kibbutz and the food branch.
· Proposal team: They will prepare scenarios, proposals, possible ideas to change and improve the Food Branch in order to give satisfaction to a larger number of people.
We must remember that we are a heterogeneous community with different expectations, opinions, needs and desires but we aim to satisfy as large a majority as possible.
SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES OF THE FOOD BRANCH IN THE FIRST HALF OF 2021
· We worked in the lockdown situation not knowing exactly what was to come, then we gradually came back to normal.
· Continual accommodations were made to changing situations.
· We closed, then opened, lunch, evening meals, sandwich bars and weekend options.
· The kitchen team continues to work on Thursday nights so that we will have freshly prepared food for the weekends without the dining room.
· We have updated some of the infra structure of the dining room, updated digital information and work programs.
·  A system of communication with the public has been built up and   a policy of transparency with the community has been put into action.
· We introduced new equipment – serving trays, serving wagons, coffee machines, warming ovens. We opened a kitchen for the gluten sensitive and renovated the office and the storerooms.
· Stands have been put up for an indoor vegetable market.
· We coordinated with the Environment Committee to  reduce the use of  disposable utensils.
· We’ve expanded the range of consultants in the various fields.
· With the help of the dietitian, we have improved the menus for the adults and especially for the children.
· A consultant has helped us to make the evening meals more attractive.
· We have opened a separate serving station for the children and have started incorporating them in working in the branch.
· We are now preparing hundreds of meals for the factory workers, morning sandwiches.
· We prepared special meals for the festivals – Pesach, Purim, Shavuot, Family Day, Independence Day.
· The kitchen and dining room staff attend study days for their advancement.
· Renovations to the dining room and the Kol Bo are in the planning stage.
In the future:
· For quite a while, the dining room and kitchen have been understaffed which has affected the advancement of projects and other matters. and so we need to take in more workers.
·  We need to continue study days and courses.
· Continue to improve menus and recipes.
· Get professional consultation on cleanliness.
· Continue business and economic development to work more efficiently financially.

	BMUSIC

TO THE BEAT OF THE DANCE

DANCE MUSIC FROM ALL TIMES

CENTRAL PERFORMANCE

Student and teacher performances
In song, musical renditions and orchestration

SUNDAY 4/7/2021 at 20:200

Bet Tsizling Ein Harod Meuchad




	HEARTFELT THANKS
to all those who helped organize the book exhibition on the basketball court
to all those that packed and unpacked and repacked books.




English is Fun  -  with Rahel
Accessories:
Gravity inhibitor   -    belt
Modesty latch  -    button
Employment leash   -	  tie
Digital-to-analog hand converter   -   mitten
Foot bag   -   sock
Interesting (or not) facts:
In Tucson, Arizona, potholes are officially known as "pavement deficiencies."
By the time the King of Siam died in 1910, he had fathered 170 children.
Lions are the only cats that live in packs.
Worldwide, an estimated 85% of all phone calls are conducted in the English language.
Folk wisdom: if you refrigerate your rubber bands they will last longer.
The average woman has 17 square feet of skin.  It stretches to 18.6 feet during pregnancy.
If you never trimmed your fingernails, on your 80th birthday they would be about 13 feet long.
There are about 250,000 sweat glands in a pair of human feet.
Worldwide, the average woman is 5 inches shorter than the average man.
It takes 345 squirts from the udder of a cow to get a gallon of milk.
The Earth is turning to desert at a rate of 40 square miles per day.  
			…………..more next week
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